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Colorado’s Timber Ridge Metropolitan District
Regular Board Meeting Minutes

Board Members Present: Bob Milford, Gary Franklin, Tim Gallagher, Kim Kron, Gale Weber (Zoom) 
Property Owners Present: Bob Turner, Gary and Sherry Heath, Elizabeth Mattson, Lynn and Thomas Jones, Mark and Denise Espoy, Steve and Alice Gradwell, Jim and Kathy McKimmy, Jim and Renee Smith, Richard and Carol Manley, Richard Sweet, Bob and Jodi Turner, Vicki and Len Liszewski, Kristine Rubish
Property Owners via Zoom: Brian Rippy, Dwight Peters, Tim and Linda Wightman, Gale Weber, Roland Mower, Barbara and Wayne Kennedy, Missy and Dave Douthit, Gregg Mattson, Betty Clouse, Linda Rigney, James and Lynn Starr 
Quorum was established at 5:01

OLD BUSINESS

Public Comments limited to 3 minutes per individual:  
Question from Roland Mower:  What is the budget for the clubhouse & common properties?   Bob Milford provided the following information:  $3,000 for the common areas, $3,600 for the clubhouse.
Approval of Minutes of regular meeting Jun 15, 2020.  Kim Kron moved to approve.  Tim Gallagher seconded.  The motion carried unanimously.  There was no meeting in July, 2020.
Sale Lots 7 & 8:  No update
Signs for Emergency Roads and Slow for Horses Signs:  Bob Milford will present the new signs in the next board meeting.
Financial Statement Review:  Bob Milford presented this month’s financial report.
Road Maintenance Plans and Cost review:  The board has met several times with Bob Perry, the Archuleta Country Public Works Director as well as with Rich Bechtolt of Bechtolt Engineering to discuss the current state of our roads and to solicit recommendations for future maintenance of the same.
The current thinking is that the community should perform a “chip seal” on all 8 miles of Timber Ridge roads in the spring/summer of 2021.  Limited full depth reclamation and patching needed to optimize the chip seal application would be performed beforehand.
The board is still working to pull together all the necessary data in order to be able to present a proposal to the community.  The proposal will include long-term planning and will include funding mechanism options.
Timber Ridge Trails:  The HOA is considering permanent enhancements to the “trail system” which are currently being considered by the HOA IRC (Improvements Review Committee).
The HOA has stated that if approved, they are considering moving $25K to the Metro Board earmarked for “trail improvements” as well as $25K for road maintenance from their “reserve fund”.
Should any monies be transferred; the Metro board budget will need to properly reflect the income and expenditures.

NEW BUSINESS

Metro Summary:  Bob Milford summarized the history and purpose of the Metro Board.
Prairie Dog Control:  Bob Milford provided an update.  There will be an effort in the early spring to use cartridges to control the prairie dogs.  The best time to do this will be when there is snow so that you can see what holes are being used.  This will be a volunteer effort that Bob will coordinate.
Paint Fire Hydrants:  Kim Kron provided an update.  She has discussed this with the Fire Department as well as PAWS (who currently maintain the hydrants).  She will compose a letter to send to the community asking for volunteers to get the effort going.


Next Meeting:  Monday September 21st 2020

Meeting Adjourn
